Queenhill Medical Practice

PPG Meeting Minutes

Patient Participation Group Meeting held on the 21st January 2015

Present:
Janet Jalfon (Chair & Minutes), Barbara Courtenay, Kelly Bissell

Apologies for Absence:
Barbara Fox – Frances Crockett – Mary Gill – Lynn Ticehurst

Pam Topple – Ernest Sweeney

Minutes of the last Meeting

These having been previously circulated and were adopted

Action Plan update

All points put in action, further update and monitoring report will be available for the next meeting.

Selsdon Gazette Article

The Article for the Selsdon Gazette was held over until the New Year because it was thought it would be lost in everything going on over the Christmas period.    Janet will be sending this to the Selsdon Gazette. The article will probably be in the March issue but this has to be confirmed.

Friends and Family Test
To date the reports on the findings of this test were extremely reassuring with confidence in the surgery.  There has been a 99% positive response with very encouraging comments, out of all the responses there were 5 negatives.

Results of the Family and Friend Test for our practice are to be published on NHS Choices website each month by NHS England and on the practice website.

Fund raising / Wheelchair

Following an appeal for funds, a wheelchair was kindly donated for patients’ use but unfortunately due to NHS Health and Safety Regulations it can’t be used as was intended.  We are looking for a worthy cause who can use to full benefit. 

Information / Screen

There are issues needing to be agreed in relation to the information screen as to what will be advertised by sponsors.  The equipment would be supplied free of charge and sponsors would pay to advertise.  It is felt that ads should be health/well being related.  The surgery is pursuing this and awaiting further information.

The Plaque for the BP Machine

There has been much discussion on the wording of the plaque but the meeting finally agreed on the layout of the wording and Kelly will proceed to get this finally done.   The PPG will pay for this.

GP Attendance at PPG Meetings
Discussion took place regarding the attendance of a GP (Partner) at meetings.

It is fully recognised that it is unreasonable for a GP to be present at every meeting but if possible every other meeting would be good which would mean once every 4 months or so.     Equally the March Meeting will be in the format of an Annual General Meeting and this meeting should have one of the Partners present.  Obviously this has to be put to the Partners for agreement.

Any Other Business
a)  Barbara agreed to prepare a summary of the PPG’s activities for the Annual Report 2014/15.  The report will be displayed on the website and in the surgery. 

b)  It was decided that the next meeting (in March) would be the PPG’s AGM.  In accordance with the Constitution, 21 days notice of this meeting would be given through the website and notice boards along with an invitation to submit items for the agenda.  All items for the Agenda must be received at least 10 days in advance of the meeting.

c)  The number attending the Baby and Child First Aid Course held in November was lower than previously but still acceptable.  Some mothers have received training elsewhere through toddler groups, etc therefore they felt it unnecessary to attend another course.  It was decided that publication of future courses should be reviewed.

Date Of Next Meeting
The next meeting will also be the Queenhill Medical Practice Patient Participation Group’s Annual General Meeting.  It will be held on Wednesday March 11, 2015 at 6.30pm.  All registered patients and staff will be welcome.

NB:  Any items for the Agenda of the AGM must be received by Sunday 1 March.  
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Minutes taken by  Janet J. (PPG Chair)

                                                    


